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Instructional Services Council to meet

Instructional Services Council meets on Wednesday, July 3, from 1:30-3 p.m. in the
Boardroom.

Managers’ Forum canceled

The July 12 Managers’ Forum has been canceled. The next regularly scheduled
Managers’ Forum will be held on August 16.

Open forums held for Performing Arts chair finalists

Open forums will be held for the three finalists for the now vacant position of Performing
Arts chair. All three forums will be held in PA 122 at the following times: Dr. Lee Orchard,
Wednesday, July 3, 11 a.m.; Dr. Victoria Harris, Monday, July 8, 10:30 a.m.; and Dr. David
Edgecombe, Wednesday, July 10, 3 p.m. Everyone is welcome to attend!

Students First! to present draft recommendations

The Students First! team will hold a special presentation for staff on Wednesday, July 10,
from 1-3 p.m. in FOR 310. This will be an opportunity for the college community to hear and
respond to the draft recommendations of the Students First! team. The team will be
recommending major changes in the way Lane offers services to students. Implementation will
begin this fall and be phased in over five years. If you have questions or would like to contact
other organizations that have engaged in process redesign, you may contact any of the following
Students First! Redesign Team members: Rich Freund, Counseling, 3002; Edna Grass, Financial
Aid, 3008; Johanna Hanley, Student, 3007; Kay Malmberg, College Finance, 2781; Bee McRae,
Admissions, 3004; Carol Lynn Morse, Counseling, 2234; Jana Nelson, Mathematics , 3003; Jane
Scheidecker, Business Development Center, 3006; Ray Smith, Computer Services, 3001; Sharon
Williams, Admissions, 3005; John Winquist, Counseling, 2870; Advisors, Debra Lamb,
Continuing Education, 2915 and Leslie Rasor, ABSE, 2515; consultants, Susan Phillips, Phillips
& Associates; Barbara Lombardo, Pama Miller, David Hemingson; and Peat Marwick, LLP.

S ORA =

" Questions and answers about Eﬁahgés at Lane related to process redesign.

Q. How will I know if my job will be affected by redesign?

A. During the information gathering sessions in May and June, the Students First!

Redesign Team talked with the process owners of services to students. The team also
talked with a broader group called "other providers" who provided services to students
but maybe not in the Center Building or not on the main campus. While many people's
jobs will be affected by redesign (including all the members of the redesign team),
those most affected will be people currently in Counseling/Testing, College Finance,
Financial Aid, Admissions, Student Records, Career Information Center, and Job
Placement.

Q. Ifitis, what will happen to my job?

A. Lane’s redesign is done WITH you, not TO you. If you are a member of the
Students First! project group where some changes will take place, you will be invited to
be integrally involved in redesigning your own work. The first step has been for you to
let the team know what’s working and what's not. The redesign team will make
recommendations based on your input and a very rich variety of additional research,
and you will make those recommendations become a reality in the workplace.
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College catalog available soon

The 1996/97 college catalog is expected to be available on campus by July 12. The new
program brochures will be available August 15.

Instructional Equipment Bond User Group to meet

The Instructional Equipment Bond User Group will meet on Tuesday, July 9 from 1:30 to
3 p.m. in PE 205 (note room change).

Current quotes from Omnitek

Lane has an agreement with Omnitek to supply microcomputers to the college at prices
which are now revised monthly. Prices for the month of July are: Standard Configuration
("486"), $ 1,182 each; and Advanced Configuration (Pentium), $ 1,665 each. There are
numerous options. Call Purchasing at 2208 for a Summary of Prices & Specifications.

Bookstore gets a new look

The Bookstore has undergone an extensive remodel, but will continue to provide services
with a limited inventory of books and supplies. The project is expected to be complete by the
start of fall term. Many of the fixtures, including bookcases, cabinets and display racks, have
become surplus property and are available to interested departments at no charge. For more
information, call Bob Cudmore at 2571.

Writing Center offers free tutoring

The Writing Center offers free tutoring for students with writing assignments from all
departments. It is open Monday and Wednesday from 9 a.m.-2 p.m. and Tuesday and Thursday
from 8 a.m.-2 p.m. The center is located on the fourth floor of the Center Building in the
southeast corner and operates on a drop-in basis. Questions? Contact Kathleen Shull at 2118.

Workshop helps women get business loans

The Business Development Center is holding a workshop for women interested in
learning about business loans. The Loan Programs for Women workshop is on Wednesday, July
10, from 1-4 p.m., in DTC 302. The cost of the workshop is $27 and is open to both existing
business owners and women considering going into business. To register, call 2255.

Early advising program successful

Lane's Early Advising Program served 1,384 continuing students from April 15-June 14.
As a result, these students developed course plans for the 1996/97 academic year and will receive
an early registration time for fall term. Serving returning students at this time will make it
possible to place a greater focus on Lane’s new students in the fall. Thanks to all faculty and
staff who helped make this program successful.

Network training classes to be announced

Additional network training opportunities will be announced in an attachment to the July
9 Daily. The schedule for the remainder of the summer, although not extensive, will include
remote access installation training as well as the normal cycle of training classes offered during
the regular school year. If you have questions, contact Bob Barber at 2305.

Last chance for Glaser training opportunities

Don't let this opportunity pass you by! Register now for one of the remaining Glaser
communication training sessions offered July 30-31, August 7-8 or September 4-5. Call 7775 to
make your reservation now!

Attachment
Attached to today’s Daily is a schedule of events sponsored by Recreational Sports.
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BDC accepting applications for S.T.A.R.S. and SBM

The Business Development Center is currently accepting applications for the Small
Business Management and New Business S.T.A.R.S. programs. To receive an application,
contact Jane Johnson at 2255 before July 31. Applications for SBM are due August 1;

S.T.A.R.S. applications are due August 15.

Adam Grosowsky exhibits art work in San Francisco

Adam Grosowsky, part-time painting instructor in Lane’s Art Department, will be
exhibiting his work at the Contemporary Realisit Gallery in San Francisco from July 6-27. This
is a show of emerging artisits sponsored by the San Francisco Art Dealers Association.

Second annual small business resource fair scheduled

The Business Development Center invites business owners who sell product or service to
other businesses to participate in its second annual Small Business Resource Fair on Friday,
September 6, from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. in the cafeteria. For a $25 fee, participants will be provided
with a display table to showcase their specialty. Electrical outlets are available upon request. To
reserve an exhibit table, call 2255 by the August 30 deadline.

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS

e  Campus Ministry, closed until September.

» Women's Center open Monday-Thursday,
9 a.m.-4 p.m.

e Social Science open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. May be
closed for lunch.

e Student Health Services open June 24-August
15, 9 a.m.-1 p.m., Monday-Thursday, and closed
on Fridays.

e English, Foreign Language, & Speech: 8 a.m.-4
p.m. May close for lunch.

e  Study Skills, Monday-Thursday, 8 a.m.-1 p.m.,
closed Friday.

THANKS
e | wish to say THANK YOU to all who sent cards,
flowers (LCCEF), phone calls and prayers after
my recent stroke. Thank you for caring. Cherrill
Hemminger, Admissions

e My family and | wish to thank all of you at LCC
from the bottom of our hearts for all the loving
support and thoughtfulness, flowers and cards
during the recent death of my mother. |
personally feel very blessed to work at a place
where their are such wonderful and caring
people in my life here at LCC. Thanks again to
all of you for all your love and support. - Shirley
Perry, Job Placement

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES:

e Instructional Coordinating Specialist, Continuing
Education, closing 7/9/96.

 Administrative Assistant (half-time Position),
Continuing Education, closing 7/9/96.

o Interpreter for the Deaf (half-time position),
Student Support Services/Disability Services,
closing 7/9/96.

¢ Assessment/Testing Specialist, ABSE, closing
7/9/96.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

» Mathematics Instructor, Math Dept., closing,
7/19/96.

e  Custodian (Hours: Mon.-Thurs., 6 p.m.-2 a.m;
Fri., 4 p.m.-midnight), Campus Services, closing
7/8/96.

¢ Instructor/Tutoring Coordinator, .501 FTE
position, Study Skills, closing 8/2/96.

ADS
HOST FAMILIES NEEDED for Japanese sister city
middle and high school students from July 23-Aug. 1
or Aug. 23-27. River rafting trip included. For details,
call Lisa King, ESL, 683-8025.

FOR SALE: 1962 Ford pickup with canopy. Great for
going to work and back. Make ANY offer, and | mean
ANY offer. Denine McMurren, ABSE, 2945.

KENMORE WASHER for 65 dollars, Whirlpool dryer
for 45 dollars -- or both for 100 dollars. Call Alan
Siporin, KLCC, 2174.

FOR SALE: Used Whirlpool dryer in good condition.
$50. Call Tasha Drake at 2626 or 465-9163.

NEED A FULL-SIZE BED frame, springs and
mattress. Laurie Wheatley, P/G, 2373 or 688-4720.

FOR SALE; 1983 Chevy Malibu, V-8. Power
steering and brakes, automatic transmission, Clarion
detachable-face stereo, two 6x9 speakers. Good
condition. Runs great. $1,000, OBO. Ruth Wren,
Social Science, 683-8119.

THE RECYCLING COMMITTEE needs your help.
Please place clean Styrofoam peanuts (no
newspaper mixed in) in either bags or boxes and put
them behind Foodservices next to the recycling cans
for paper. Also, could you use or do you know of a
business that could use metal one gallon cans.
Foodservices produces a steady supply. contact
Linda deCaccia from Counseling, at 484-4971.

WHOEVER CALLED BULLFROG Enterprises about
HP plotter pens, please contact Bullfrog at 726-6800.

ADORABLE GOLDEN RETRIEVER puppies for sale.
Born May 27th. Purebred, no papers. $125. Call Kris
Fox, KLCC, 2484 or 345-2211.

FOR SALE. white 18 cu ft refrigerator $100 or best
offer and olive clothes dryer best offer. Both work
and in good condition. Call me at home 431-0769
Charleen Maclean, Women's Program.

FOUND GLASSES along the sidewalk leading from
west parking lot into the tunnel between ADM and
BUS. Glasses are oval lenses in wire frames. Case is
tan leatherette, stamped with EYE CLINIC OF MID
FLORIDA WINTER HAVEN, FL 33880, 293-4114.
They have been turned in to lost & found in Security.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is Monday noon for
publication Tuesdays only during summer, June 11-
Dept. 17. Ads are free and limited to staff. Ads run
once and more often if space permits. Priority is
given to new items. Next-day placement cannot be
guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing.
Contact The Daily in ADM 210, phone 2591, fax 744-
4170, or The Daily@instadv_ma, or
aschimj@lanecc.edu. Editor is Joan Aschim.
Assistant Editor is Angela Miller.
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Tuesday through Tuesday

¢ Instructional Equipment Bond User Group, Tuesday, July 9, 1:30-3 p.m., PE 205 (note room
change).

e Students First! draft recommendations presentation, Wednesday, July 10, 1-3 p.m., FOR 310.

e Performing Arts chair open forum with Dr. David Edgecombe, Wednesday, July 10, 3 p.m.,
PA 122. Everyone welcome!

e Board of Education, Wednesday, July 10, 7 p.m., Boardroom.

e Budget deadline: final deadline for submission to College Finance of June travel expense
reimbursement requests, Friday, July 12.

e Process Redesign Leadership Team, Friday, July 12, 1-5 p.m., Boardroom. Guests welcome.

e Canceled: Managers’ Forum. The next scheduled forum will be held on August 16.

Lane breaks ground at Cottage Grove

Citizens of Cottage Grove helped college
employees, Board of Education members and
advisory committee members break ground for
the new LCC at Cottage Grove facility on July 1.
The new center will be built on a three-and-one-
half acre site provided by South Lane School
District on South River Road. Construction on
the 18,519 square feet facility began on July 2.
The new facility will replace two old buildings at
different locations in downtown Cottage Grove
and should be ready for occupancy by June 1997.
For more information, call Don Strahan at 942-
4202 or check the LCC at Cottage Grove web
page under College Departments on Lane's home
page. - photo by John Bauguess

e

Digging up dirt were Jim Pitney, Don Strahan,
Cindy Cable, and Kathleen Shelley.

Board meeting agenda items

The Board of Education will meet on Wednesday, July 10 at 7 p.m. in the Boardroom.
Agenda items include: Board appointments to community organizations (action), management
employees working conditions (action), budget development criteria/process (discussion),
addition to Board Policy 4A.050, Contractual Authority (first reading), and athletic track
resurfacing (discussion/action). The next scheduled meeting will be September 11.

Change of marital status on insurance

When you have a change in your marital status due to death, divorce or legal separation,
you will need to delete your spouse from medical, vision and dental insurance coverage since
they no longer qualify as a dependent under these plans. Change of status forms can be
completed in Personnel Services. Remember: When you delete a spouse from insurance
coverage because they are no longer a dependent, the college will offer them the option to self-
pay for coverage for a period of 36 months or longer. If you have questions about the spouse
coverage and/or continuation, contact Personnel Services at 2211.

KLCC to broadcast live from Oregon Country Fair

The 1996 Oregon Country Fair will be broadcast live on KLCC July 12-14. All the
performances from the fair’s main stage will be aired live from Veneta. The broadcast begins
around 11 a.m. each day and will conclude each day around 7 p.m.
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- Q&A

Questions and answers about changes at Lane related to proceés reciés'i'g'n.

Q. Howwilll get the skills for my newly redesigned job?

A. The Leadership Team and the Redesign Team are working with consultants and

other college staff members to design a system of ongoing training opportunities to help
employees provide excellent service in the newly designed positions in order to serve

students better.

Q. How do I know Students First! and its effects is going to last any longer than

Quality Circles?

A. The college is investing substantial time and money to achieve fundamental and
radical change. The team members, consultants, executive leadership members, and
staff members are a cross-functional group committed to helping move the college
forward. The Students First! project is a tool to make the change radical and

permanent.

Attachment

Attached to today’s Daily is a schedule of network training opportunities available for the
remainder of the summer. If you have questions, contact Bob Barber at 2305.

Annual LCC Night at the Ems approaching

Mark your calendar now for the “5th Annual LCC Night at the Ems” game to be held
Wednesday, August 7. See next week’s Daily for reservation details.

Tunnel tours

The Classified Professional Development Team is sponsoring tunnel tours on Tuesday,
July 16 at 2 p.m. or Thursday, July 18 at 10 a.m. on the main campus. Tours will start at the
northeast corner of the cafeteria and will last about one hour. All staff are welcome to
participate. Participants will learn about the tunnels and get a special surprise at the end. To pre-
register, call voicemail box 7775 (space is limited). For more information, call Susan Tatar at

2216 or Sharon McCarroll at 2063.

Zenger Miller Working Series offered this summer

The Classified Professional Development Team is sponsoring five sessions of the Zenger
Miller Working Series this summer for all staff. The first topic to be covered is the Introduction
and the Basic Principles. This session will be offered July 18 from 1-5 p.m. or July 19 from 8
a.m.-noon. Call voice mail box 7775 to register. Watch The Daily for other training dates.

STAFF NEWS
John Nelson, Campus Services locksmith, new phone
extension is 2584.

IT'S PARTY TIME
Bill Fletcher is leaving Lane for a new position with
4-J school district. Computer Services is hosting a
good luck party for him on Friday, July 12, at 2 p.m. in
BU 110. Come by and wish Bill good luck.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES:

e  Coordinator of High School/Community
Relations, Admissions, closing 7/16/96.

» Instructional Coordinating Specialist, Continuing
Education, closing 7/9/96.

e Administrative Assistant (half-time position),
Continuing Education, closing 7/9/96.

e Interpreter for the Deaf (half-time position),
Student Support Services/Disability Services,
closing 7/9/96.

o Assessment/Testing Specialist, ABSE, closing
7/9/96.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

e  Nursing Program Instructor (.733 FTE) from
9/16/96 thru 6/30/97, Family & Health Careers,
closing 8/7/96.

o Mathematics Instructor, Math, closing 7/19/96.

e Instructor/Tutoring Coordinator, .501 FTE
position, Study Skills, closing 8/2/96.

ADS
THERE WILL BE A BIKE RIDE to Mt. Pisgah from
noon to 1 p.m. Friday, July 12 leaving from the south
parking lot by the mailroom. Chris Hainley,

WANTED: Used welding torch, hoses and oxygen
tank. Ann Farmen Augard, Computer Services, 2865.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is Monday noon for
publication Tuesdays only during summer, June 11-
Sept. 17. Submissions must be in writing. Contact
The Daily in ADM 210, phone 2591, fax 744-4170, or
The Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu.
Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela
Miller.
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Cindy Cable continues as board chair

Cindy Cable continues as chair of the Board of Education in
1996/97 and Michael Dubick continues as vice-chair, both by unanimous
vote at the July 11 board meeting. Unanimous votes also continued
appointments to community boards including Roger Hall, LCC
Foundation; Michael Dubick, Lane Council of Governments; Peter
Sorenson, Senior Companion Program; Jim Pitney, Retired Senior
Volunteer Program, Cindy Cable, Oregon Community College
Association; and Pat Riggs-Henson, Lane Regional Workforce Quality Committee. Reappointed
as district clerk was Jerry Moskus, and as deputy clerks were Linda Fossen, Marie Matsen, Mary
Spilde, Larry Warford, and Verne Whittaker.

The board gave conceptual approval to three changes in management working conditions
for 1996/97; the annual cap on dental insurance will rise from $2,000 to $5,000; the professional
development fund will increase by $10,000; and salaries will increase by 2.64 percent plus a step
for those eligible. The board requested more information on a tuition waiver proposal. President
Moskus said the cost to the college of the three approved changes would not exceed 3.99 percent.

In other action the board unanimously approved athletic track resurfacing, purchase of a
computerized wheel alignment system, and a brand name exemption for another network server.
The board acknowledged the retirements of Peggy Marston and Dave Sherman and approved the
appointments of Jerry Baarson as industrial technology instructor; Ruth Bichsel as social science
instructor; Beverly Hickey as early childhood instructor; and Stacey Kiser as science instructor.

The board plans no August meeting although a telephone meeting may be held if needed.
A board retreat will be held July 27-28 at Driftwood Shores. The next regular meeting will be
September 11 in the Boardroom.

Students First! proposals tested on staff

The Students First! Redesign Team tested its draft proposals with selected staff groups
and in an open forum last week. The team incorporated suggestions after each session and will
present revised proposals to the Process Redesign Leadership Team on July 26. From there,
proposals will go to the Executive Leadership Team in mid-August. In the meantime, an
implementation team is being formed.

Summer academy for African-American youth

A summer academy for at-risk African-American ninth- and tenth-graders will be held at
Lane from July 21-Aug. 9 sponsored by the African American Community Coalition and LCC.
Fifteen students have been accepted. "They show the potential for academic success beyond high
school, but are at risk of dropping out," says coordinator Greg Evans. The kick-off will be
Sunday, July 21 at noon in the Blue Door Theater.

The program includes morning classes in math, writing, public speaking, and African-
American history. Afternoon workshops will cover SAT test-taking skills, spirituality, cross-
cultural communications, violence, AIDS, and several other topics. To instill the concept of
community service, students will spend the afternoon of Aug. 7 removing graffiti around town.

Classroom faculty are William Powell, writing; Hal Sheller, math; Jeff Scott, Oregon
State University, African-American history; and Bobby Green, Lane County commissioner,
public speaking. Workshops will feature speakers from throughout the community.

A budget of $13,900 has been funded by the sponsors. The academy is free to
participants. For more information call Greg Evans at 2340.

Kudos

Bill Klupenger of the Business Development Center was recently elected to a two-year
term as president of the International Association of Small Business Management Instructors.
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Annual LCC Night at the Ems

The fifth annual LCC Night at the Ems will be held on Wednesday, August 7. The First
Base Cafe has been reserved for LCC families and friends to enjoy an all-you-can-eat barbecue
before the Ems take on the Southern Oregon Timberjacks. The barbecue will be served at 6 p.m.
followed by the game at 7 p.m. Make your reservations now by paying $10 per person in College
Finance to account number 101-541-8017-000000-4610. Box seat reservations may be
purchased for $12 per person. Return a copy of the receipt with names of guests attending to
Gloria Jarvis in the Office of Instructional Services, or Vickie McKenna in College Finance.
Deadline for reservations is Monday, July 29. For more information call Gloria Jarvis at 2308.

Enrollment up for summer

FTE credit enrollment for summer term is up 4 percent from a year ago. Second week
reports show a significant 10 percent rise in lower-division credit courses while enrollment in
professional-technical classes is down slightly. "We don't know why enrollment is up," President
Jerry Moskus told the Board of Education on July 11, "since enrollment typically declines when

employment is good. But it's good news for Lane."

Zenger Miller working series starts this week

The Classified Professional Development Team kicks off the Zenger Miller Working
Series with the Introduction and the Basic Principles on July 18 from I-5 p.m. or July 19 from
8 am.-noon. This session explains the concept of internal and external customer relationships,
and how all internal interactions can have an impact on organizational goals of service, quality
and profitability. It will give you the best framework for getting the most out of the following
sessions to be offered in August: Listening to Understand Clearly, August 2, 8 a.m.-noon or I-
5 p.m.; Giving Feedback to Help Others, August 13, 8 a.m.-noon or August 15, 1-5 p.m.; Getting
Your Point Across, August 20, 8 a.m.-noon or August 23, 8 a.m.-noon; Resolving Issues With
Others, August 27, 8 a.m.-noon or August 30, 8 a.m.-noon. Julie Baker, certified Zenger Miller
instructor of Training and Development, will facilitate these sessions. Preregister at voice mail

box 7775.

Space still available for tunnel tour

The Classified Professional Development Team says there is still space available for the
tunnel tour on Thursday, July 18 at 10 a.m. on the main campus; the Tuesday, July 16 date has
been filled. The tours will start at the northeast corner of the cafeteria and will last about one
hour. All staff are welcome to participate. Participants will learn about the tunnels and get a
special surprise at the end. To pre-register, call voicemail box 7775. For more information, call

Susan Tatar at 2216 or Sharon McCarroll at 2063.

STAFF NOTES
¢ The Library will be closed Friday, July 19, for a
staff development workshop.
» College Finance now has its own fax machine.
The number is (541) 744-4174.

JOBS
OPEN TO LCC BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES:
o Coordinator of High School/Community
Relations, Admissions, closing 7/16/96.
e  Academic Advisor 75% time, Counseling, closing
7/23/96.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

e Custodian, Campus Services extended closing
date 7/22/96.

* Assessment/Testing Specialist, ABSE, closing
7/23/96.

¢ Instructional Coordinating Specialist, Continuing
Education closing 7/23/96.

»  Programmer Trainee, Computer Services,
closing 7/23/96.

e Nursing Program Instructor (.733 FTE) from
9/16/96 thru 6/30/97, Family & Health Careers,
closing 8/7/96.

¢  Mathematics Instructor, Math, closing 7/19/96.

¢ |nstructor/Tutoring Coordinator, .501 FTE
position, Study Skills, closing 8/2/96.

ADS
POSTAGE STAMPS at the Bookstore are now limited
to 32-cent stamps in books of 10.

ROOMMATE WANTED: Share quiet, comfortable,
two-bedroom duplex near 40th and Willamette Street
with older (44) female student. Fireplace, yard,
laundry. $310/month plus utilities. Sorry, no smoking
or pets. Available Aug. 1. Call Ruth Wren, Social
Science, 683-8119.

WANTED: Seeking a getaway place on the coast
near Yachats for the weekend of July 27. Miriam
Thompson, 2315 or 726-0387.

THERE WILL BE A BIKE RIDE to Mt. Pisgah from
noon to 1 p.m. Friday, July 19 leaving from the south
parking lot by the mailroom. Chris Hainley, Fin. Aid.

WANTED: Used welding torch, hoses and oxygen
tank. Ann Farmen Augard, Computer Services, 2865.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is Monday noon for
publication Tuesdays only during summer, June 11-
Sept. 17. Submissions must be in writing. Contact
The Daily in ADM 210, phone 2591, fax 744-4170, or
The Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@Ilanecc.edu.
Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela
Miller.
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Tuesday-to-Tuesday

e Instructional Equipment Bond User Group, Tuesday, July 30, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom

e Zenger Miller Working Series, Listening to Understand Clearly, Friday, August 2, 8 a.m.-
noon and I-5 p.m. Register at voice mail box 7775.

e Synergy training, Friday, August 2, 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m., BUS 204. To make your
reservations, call Rachel Kuehl at 2040 or reply by e-mail.

" Questions and answers about changes at Lane related to process redesign.

Q. Why are we changing? Lane is doing okay.

A. In our information gathering, we found that Lane's students and customers spend
a lot of time trying to navigate through our complex systems, policies, and dispersed
physical locations to enroll and complete transactions. The changes that the redesign
of services to students brings will simplify policies, streamline systems, and bring
together services in physical locations so that most students will stop in only one place
to receive most of their services. This leaves them more time for their studies. Also,
less employee time will be needed to help students get from one place to another or
understand complex policies.

* ¢ o

Q. When will all this happen? There is so much proposed that it can't all happen at
once.

A. Because a significant amount of what is being proposed will be phased in with
changes in physical facilities, there will be several years of moving toward full
implementation. One aspect of implementation that the team has looked at is a pilot
STUDENTS FIRST! CENTER. This smaller version of the envisioned center and its
LCC-wide implications would enable us to test the proposal ideas and fine-tune some of
the changes before we roll them out in a full implementation.

Warner Bros. first shoot will be at Lane main campus

Lane has signed an agreement with Warner Bros. to shoot one scene of the movie "Pre"
on main campus. According to Warner's current schedule, it will be the first filming done for the
movie in the Eugene-Springfield area. Lane's track, soccer field, and adjacent berms, access
roads and the theater parking lot will be used by Warner Bros. Shoot date is Tuesday, Aug. 6,
approximately from dawn to noon. A team of Lane staff is working with Warner on the project.

Warner has invited a few guests from Lane to have lunch with the film crew that day
(from 10-11 a.m.) and one of those guest spots is up for grabs via a drawing. To enter the
drawing, write your name and extension on a card provided next to a box marked "Pre" in
Institutional Advancement, second floor ADM. One entry per person. Deadline: Aug. 1. The
winner will be notified by phone on August 2.

And yes, they do need extras: call 302-6228 for more information.

This is old hat to some Lane people: The movie "Getting Straight" with Elliot Gould was
filmed on main campus in 1970.

Printing/Graphics closed
Printing/Graphics will be closed Wednesday, August 7. Please plan accordingly.
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Volunteers needed for Lane County fair

Volunteers are needed to assist with the LCC booth at the Lane County Fair, August 13-
18. Work for a few hours and then enjoy the fair. It’s a great way to visit with old friends, meet
new people and let the community know about all the great things happening at LCC. To
volunteer, call Jeannee Beauchaine at 2336 or Tina Jaquez at 2338.

Kudos

e Leigh Alice Petty, coordinator of Disabilities Services, recently received acknowledgment
from Northwest Christian College for her contribution to their Faculty ADA Handbook and
thanking her for her support and assistance. Northwest Christian College used, with
permission, most of the manual Petty produced for Lane.

e Liane Swope, work study for Instructional Services, has been awarded a scholarship in the
amount of $5,529 from the Ford Opportunity Program. Congratulations!

Deadline extended for LCC night at the Ems

Don't delay, sign up today! The July 29 deadline for LCC Night at the Ems has been
extended to after payday, Thursday, August 1. Take this opportunity to join other LCC staff and
friends for an evening of food and fun at the baseball game. Register at College Finance by
paying $10 per person general admission or $12 per person for box seats. See the green flyers

posted around campus for more information.

Attachment

Attached to today’s Daily is a schedule of computer training sessions sponsored by the

Classified Professional Development Team.

Canadians to visit Dislocated Worker Program

Representatives from Vancouver, British Columbia visited the Dislocated Worker
Program at Lane on July 22 and 23. The purpose of the visit was to learn more about Lane's
program to improve their own, says Training & Development Associate Director Ellen Palmer.
Canadians are dealing with resource problems common to the northwest, including mining and
timber. Lane's DWP program has been nationally known for years. Canadians began inquiring
after their media picked up a story in the New York Times in October 1994 which described how
retraining programs such as Lane's helped Oregon prosper even with natural resources in decline.

JOBS
OPEN TO LCC BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES:
e Interim Department Chair (position is from
9/16/96-8/31/97), Science Dept., closing 8/12/96.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: :

¢ Interpreter for the Deaf (half-time position),
Student Support Services/Disability Services,
closing 8/9/96.

e Nurse Practitioner (half-time), Student Health
Services, closing 8/16/96.

s Foodservices Manager, Foodservices, closing
9/6/96.

s Nursing Program Instructor (.733 FTE) from
9/16/96 - 6/30/97, Family & Health Careers,
closing 8/7/96.

e Instructor/Tutoring Coordinator, .501 FTE
position, Study Skills, closing 8/2/96.

ADS
FOR SALE: Theradyne Maxim wheelchair, leg rests,
excellent condition, $210.00. Lori Hall, Student
Records, 2882 or 688-3137.

FOR RENT: Two story, two bedroom townhouse in
Highland's Condominium Complex. Beautiful ,quiet
wooded setting. Pool, workout room, jogging/hiking
trail. Available August 1. Rent $675.00 includes
cable TV and water. No pets or smokers. For
information, call Mary Schreiber, HPE at 345-4023.

FOR SALE: Nordic track ski machine. Exercise your
whole body! Get in shape this summer! $165. And
cool off the whole family in this 32 ft. Doughboy
above ground pool! 16 ft. wide 3 ft. deep, with pump

and a like new liner. Only $300. Also, gas/propane
pool heater, $450. Call Rick Venturi, SES, 687-1495.

FOR RENT: Deluxe duplex, views, five minutes from
LCC. Two bedroom, two bath, office, central air
conditioning, tile, appliances, including built in
microwave. Oversize two car garage with openers.
Yard care. $825. Nita Amtzen, Records Mgmt. 2467
or 345-5041 evenings.

FOR SALE: Lovely beige sectional sofa. Seats 5
easily. Excellent condition and very comfortable.
$300. Carolyn Spector, French DTC, and John
Bredesen, KLCC, 485-6869.

FOR SALE: Kids outdoor wear. REI fleece lined coat,
purplefteal, size 6/7($25), blue fleece jacket &
Patagonia fleece pants size 4/5 ($10), Biobottoms red
fleece car coat size 5 ($5), fleece jacket & matching
pants size 3 ($5), REI lined winter boots size 1 ($5).
All in great condition. Gail Baker, Science Dept.
home phone 344-8377.

THERE WILL BE A BIKE RIDE to Mt. Pisgah from
noon to 1 p.m. Friday, August 2 leaving from the
south parking lot by the mailroom. Chris Hainley, Fin.
Aid.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is Monday noon for
publication Tuesdays only during summer, June 11-
Sept. 17. Submissions must be in writing. Contact
The Daily in ADM 210, phone 2591, fax 744-4170, or
The Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@Ilanecc.edu.
Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela
Miller.




